
Ready - Respectful - Responsible

Parent Briefing 12.1.24

Dear Parent/Carer,

Welcome to the new year of 2024!

Last term ended with a couple of wonderfully positive events. Firstly, we had our first
SEN parent/carer morning organised by our SENDCOMs Bendel. This gave parent/carers
an opportunity to network with our SEN team and other parent/carers to discuss support,
look at our provision and touch base with the progress of their children. It was a relaxed and
very warmmeeting which also involved the students. It was gratefully received and looks
set to be a regular event.

Secondly, we had our Christmas concert. This involved over 26 acts performing in front of
a packed school hall to a very appreciative audience. This year the event also included
performances from our KS3 Dance club students and this made for a very varied and
entertaining evening, ably hosted by our sixth form compères. It was a fabulous feast of
christmas music, hard rock and expressive dance and a great ending to a very long term

This half-term sees Year 13 completing their mocks, Year 10 sitting their formal internal
examinations (next week) and Year 8 starting the GCSE options process. We also hope to
take full ownership of our new science/IT block and hope that this becomes active in the
summer term. Looking at the calendar we have four consultation evenings before
half-term with Year 8 and 9 parent/carers back into school for a face to face meeting with
subject teachers for the first time since COVID.

A new term also brings new uniform challenges - notably with the cold weather. We try
very hard to be reasonable in our response to uniform but sometimes students see
reasonableness as an open opportunity to push boundaries. Since our return we have
seen a notable increase in socks over tights - this is perfectly acceptable in the cold
weather if there is a colour match and it is a practical decision. However, we are seeing an
element of the ‘fashionista’ appearing with a variety of colours and levels of fluffiness being
utilised to create a fashion statement. If socks are worn as well as tights they must be
plain (unbranded), discreet and of the same colour and worn together in colder
weather only. Thank you.

I am sure that you will now be aware that our catering offer has changed. A faster service
and better quality food are now on offer as well as a new outside facility. Please be
aware that FSM students will now only be able to use their allowance to buy a
substantial meal at lunchtime. We were very aware that some FSM students were using
their allowance on a snack at break and then not eating appropriately at lunch. Money for
snacks will now need to be added to their account if FSM students wish to purchase a snack
at breaktime. (It may be more cost effective to provide a snack from home.) This will ensure
that a full, proper meal is accessed at the appropriate time.

Take care

Ian Brierly

Committed To Excellence



REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

● Year 8 Consultation Evening - 18.01.24
● Year 13 Consultation Evening - 01.02.24
● Year 11 Consultation Evening - 08.02.24

IS YOUR CHILD TOO ILL FOR SCHOOL?
This useful link will help parent/carers in their decision making as the cold weather
increases our vulnerabilities to bugs and colds:

IS MY CHILD TOO ILL FOR SCHOOL?

BUCKINGHAMSHIRE LOTTERY
John Colet has now been approved by Bucks Lottery
and if you take part you may now nominate the school
to receive funds as part of the fund-raising process.

OPPORTUNITIES

COVER SUPERVISOR REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who has just finished
education or any who may be considering a future career in education, or for anyone who would like a
role which can fit around their family life. If interested please contact Mrs Perry:
cperry@johncolet.co.uk

CASUAL INVIGILATORS:We are always looking for people to join our team of casual invigilators If
you are interested or would like to inquire as to opportunities then the advert and application form for
invigilators can be found here.

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES VOLUNTEERS: If you speak French or Spanish and would like to
support our MFL department please contact Mrs Simpson, our Head of MFL, directly:
isimpson@johncolet.co.uk.

THE BIG AMBITION

If you are a student you now have an
opportunity to give your views on a
number of issues to the Children’s
Commissioner as part of The Big
Ambition young people’s survey. Your
views will then be used to give feedback
to the government. The survey link is
below.

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
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https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?fbclid=IwAR3ItBhg2I_l96F7GEfCSH_1NuZTcCNXQRr2EznPxUyoqAQKwCpeSTSHIp8_aem_Afd8l-V0Uunwq7ArXa79k7KzolqbTcEIfKGXSPm51OfT6vksQwswlMtZ74L0WyyIycKqhdF58V2-CX6fnD1VH7Y2
mailto:cperry@johncolet.co.uk
https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:isimpson@johncolet.co.uk
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/


SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns
about this practice or, believe
that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk,
then please do contact one of
the members of our
Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS

Committed To Excellence



WENDOVER PROPOSED SKATEPARK

LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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